
 

 
 
 
 
March 11, 2025 
Eye Bank Association of America 
Washington, DC 
Attn:   EBAA Nominating Committee 
 EBAA Membership 
 
 
Dear Fellow Eye Bankers, 
 
It is my pleasure to submit support for Sean Poppoff to be an At-Large member of the EBAA 
Board of Directors. 
 
Sean has been involved in ophthalmology for a number of years and has been the Executive 
Director of Lions Gift of Sight for six years. I have known Sean for many of these years and I find 
him to be innovative, professional, caring, and a true proponent of collaboration. Sean’s 
greatest asset is his desire to seek information and ask questions that can pivot his initial 
direction or opinion. This an invaluable asset to any organization. 
 
Engaging with some the sharpest minds in ophthalmology and eye banking, Sean has developed 
an eye banking program that meets or exceeds all of the goals of our profession when it comes 
to safety and compassion. Sean is a Mission driven individual who has the best interests of the 
eye banking profession always at the fore of his decision making.  He will assist the board, the 
Chair, and the CEO of EBAA by being a competent, unbiased supporter of our common goals. 
 
I enthusiastically encourage you to support Sean Poppoff for Director At-Large on the EBAA 
Board of Directors. 
 
 
Very Sincerely, 
 
 
 
David E. Korroch, CEBT 
Executive Director & CEO 
Past EBAA Chairman of the Board 
EBAA Heise Awardee 


